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    Millarville Community School

            Grade One

           2020 - 2021
Welcome to Grade One at Millarville Community School! 
We had a great first day of Grade One!  The children were lovely and we had a great time.  We practiced routines and began to do some academic learning. I look forward to seeing them all on Thursday!
The Primary Years Program (PYP):

According to the IB website, the PYP is “Designed for students aged 3 to 12.  It focuses on the total growth of the developing child, touching hearts as well as minds and encompassing social, physical, emotional and cultural needs in addition to academic development.”

Approaches to Learning
Throughout this year, we will be inquiring into our learning with these skills:
· Communication Skills
· Research Skills

· Self-management Skills
· Social Skills
· Thinking Skills
PYP Attributes 
During our learning we will also focus on the following characteristics:
· Balanced





· Caring

· Communicator

· Inquirer

· Knowledgeable

· Open Minded
· Principled
· Reflective
· Risk Taker
· Thinker

Our First Unit:

Our first unit of inquiry is How We Organize Ourselves.  We will be looking at environmental print.   Environmental print is the print of everyday life, like signs on stores, restaurants, food products etc.  Your child “reads” most days and typically he or she is comfortable with this form of print.  EP is rich with experiences unique to your child and your family.  Reading environmental print is a good place for your child to begin to read.  

To support the environmental print reading program at the school, I would like you to save labels that your child can read.  When your child eats at his favorite restaurant, buys a toy at his favorite store, eats his favorite cereal, or buys his favorite brand name shoe etc., save the label.  Send it to school in your child’s Ziploc Home Reading Bag. The Ziploc Home Reading Bags will be sent home on Thursday, September 2, 2020.  In compliance with FSD paper handling policy (handling paper after 72 hours), I am asking that you return the Ziploc bag with labels on Tuesday, September 8. We will begin reading print from the reading bags later that week.
Housekeeping Items
· Labelling – PLEASE label all student items (lunchboxes, shoes, coats, backpacks, water bottles, headphones, boots etc.) 
· Birthdays – As a class, we will acknowledge each child’s birthday as close to the special day as possible.  Due to restrictions with COVID19, we ask that you do not send treats to school with your child.
· Book Orders - Every month your child will be bringing home a Scholastic book order form.  Whether you wish to purchase books through Scholastic is optional on your part.  Our combined orders provide new books for the classroom.  If you choose to order books, please order with the on-line option. I would love to have a volunteer to take care of placing the classroom orders.   If you are interested, please let me know.
· Classroom Supplies - Please send a roll of paper towels to school when your child (families with the last names of A – J) as we will use it for cleaning our small white boards when doing word work and numeracy activities. We would also appreciate large Ziploc bags from children (family names beginning with K – Z) for helping sort activities and books for each child.
· Communication – I will send home a link to our school website at the end of the week (by Sunday at the latest) with information about the upcoming week and events. Please check the MCS website for important information about what is happening in our classroom and school. Each child will receive an agenda.  The agenda is also an important communication tool.  Please have your child bring the agenda every morning to school and it will be sent home every afternoon.  If there are any notices, they will be sent home in the pocket in the front of the agenda.  Please read and initial the agenda every day.  I will attach a sticker or stamp to the signed agenda every morning. Forms that come home on yellow paper need to be returned to the school.  If you have any messages for me, please email me or send a note in the agenda.  
· Headphones – Please send Labelled headphones with your child.  Or the school can order headphones for a cost of approximately $15. We will use these headphones with the iPads. Student headphones will be kept in their chair bins or cubbies.  Please do not send earbud style headphones as they are typically too big for the children.
· Homework – We do not have formal homework in Grade One, however, we do have a home reading program.  The home reading program will begin later in September. The grade one students are encouraged to read with a parent/grandparent every evening.  It is also beneficial for them to play math games or practice their math skills for a short amount of time every day, even if it is in the car.  
· Indoor shoes – Students need indoor shoes, so we can keep the mud and snow (eventually) out of the hallway and classroom. Please label all of your child’s outdoor clothing, shoes, and boots so we can easily identify what belongs to whom.
· Library - Our library class will be on Wednesdays.  The children are allowed to take out two books and must bring them back in order to take out new books. Mrs. Smallwood, our Learning commons Facilitator will bring books to our classroom for our library times.
· Outdoor Play and Learn – We will be going outside often to play and learn. Please ensure that your child is dressed for all weather conditions so they will be comfortable playing and learning outside.
· Parents in the Classroom - I love to have parent helpers in our classroom. Your help in the classroom is greatly appreciated and we know the children love when their parents comes in to help. We will hopefully begin to have volunteers in the classroom beginning closer to the end of September.  Parent help is especially appreciated on Tuesday and Thursday mornings to help with writing and on Friday mornings to help with art. Please send me an email, if you are interested in volunteering in the classroom. A police check needs to be completed prior to volunteering. Please call Wendy Gregson or Lisa Grover in the office to get the paperwork needed to complete the police check if you did not do this when your child was in Kindergarten here at MCS.  If you are able organize the classroom volunteers, please let me know. 
· Physical Education - The grade one class will have Gym class on Monday - Friday afternoons. Students need indoor runners for activities in the gym. They will have Gym outdoors for the September, weather permitting.
· Snack and Lunch - Please send a nutritious snack as well as a healthy lunch and avoid candy, gum etc.  Microwaves are not available.  Please use a thermos for hot lunches.
· Star of the Week - Each student will have an opportunity to be the “Star.”  During their week, as “Star”, your child can share information about themselves at morning calendar time. You can email me pictures or short videos of your child which they can share with the class during their “Star of the Week”.  I will be sending more information home about this later.  We will begin “Star of the Week”, the week of September 14, 2020.  We will begin at the beginning of the alphabet (last name). The Star of the Week will be on the weekly newsletter.
· Toys – We are asking that no toys be sent to school due to COVID, students are not able to share objects with other students at this time.
· Transportation - If your child is going home with another family member or using a different mode of transportation than is usual, please send a note in the agenda.  Bus drivers also need a note to inform them of any changes in your child’s transportation if he/she usually rides the bus.

· Water Bottles - Brain research tells us that a hydrated brain is a better working brain.  Students are encouraged to bring a labeled water bottle to keep them hydrated throughout the day.  They may keep water bottles on the tables or cubbies. Children are also encouraged to take them home at night to be cleaned.  
I look forward to getting to know you and your child this year as we journey together as learners.  If you have any questions or concerns, please call me at the school at (403) 938-7832 or email me at ormel@fsd38.ab.ca
Sincerely,
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Mrs. Linda Orme 




